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Memo
Date: 	8/21/24
To: 	ETAC
From: 	Carla Vita, Director Energy Transition
RE: Welcome – Dept of Revenue Designee – Holly Soderbeck
Holly Soderbeck, is replacing Jeremy Neeck, representing the Department of Commerce.  Soderbeck’s bio is:

Holly Soderbeck is the Supervisor for the Minnesota Department of Revenue, Property Tax Division, State Assessed Property Section. Holly has worked with the Department of Revenue since 2010 and for the Property Tax Division since 2012. The State Assessed Property Section is responsible for administering solar and wind energy production taxes and the airline flight property tax. The section values utility, pipeline, and railroad operating property for use in calculating property taxes. Holly also worked for the Minnesota Department of Commerce from December 2021 to March 2023, before coming back to the Property Tax Division as supervisor. At Commerce, Holly was a Public Utilities Rate Analyst, providing recommendation to the Public Utilities Commission regarding rate requests from regulated utilities. 
 
Holly holds a Unitary Appraiser Certificate from the Western States Association of Tax Administrators, and a Senior Accredited Minnesota Assessor license from the Minnesota State Board of Assessors. She also holds a master’s degree in finance from Colorado State University – Global Campus and a bachelor’s degree in economics, with a minor in statistics, from St. Cloud State University. 
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